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Thompson, Matthew A - DNR

From: Thompson, Matthew A - DNR
Sent: Wednesday, November 30, 2022 9:49 AM
To: mmichalski@reiengineering.com
Subject: Arcadia PCE Follow up BRRTS# 02-62-259051

Matt, 
 
Just following up on our call to discuss the Arcadia PCE site. I was unable to locate a better contact number or address 
for the owner of the La Tapatia restaurant. Please continue attempts to gain access to the restaurant for crawl space 
vapor sampling. Along the lines of vapor sampling, sanitary sewer sampling along Cleveland Street may be warranted to 
determine if impacted shallow groundwater could create a vapor intrusion risk. Groundwater sampling should continue 
at the site given the evolving plume dynamics. Please continue to sample all monitoring wells and piezometers a the site 
for CVOCs.  
 
Soil excavation of the source area is not practical. Another soil treatment option may need to me evaluated if the RP 
wants to expedite groundwater plume stability. In the past DNR representatives have requested excavation but given 
the likely recoverable mass of CVOC in unsaturated soils the benefit may be negligible at the site. 
 
Please let me know if you’re unable to gain access to La Tapatia, the Department can step in a attempt to gain access on 
your behalf. 
 
Thanks, 
Matt 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Matt Thompson 

Hydrogeologist – Remediation and Redevelopment 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1300 W. Clairemont Ave., Eau Claire, WI 54701 
Office: 715-492-2304 
matthewa.thompson@wisconsin.gov 
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